  Golden Nordic Ski Club Society
Board Meeting Minutes
March 20th, 2024
Dawn Mountain Chalet, Golden BC
Board Members:
Present: Annette Boelman, Tyson Newell, Phil Carson, Ian Robinson, Derrick Murphy, Jim Doyle, Annette Luttermann
Absent: Jeff Dolinsky, Julie Caldwell,
[bookmark: _Hlk88845345][bookmark: _Hlk97476731]Others Present: Sanne Van Der Ros, Kirsty Panneton
Quorum Achieved: YES
[bookmark: _Hlk528249768]Agenda:
1. Approval of Agenda
2. Approval of Minutes of previous meeting
3. Business arising
4. Treasurer’s Report – Derrick/Kirsty 
5. Committee Reports
a) Grooming and maintenance- Jeff/Erwin
i. Golf course rope and sign stolen – budget for next season
ii. At what point do we not close the trails in the afternoon?
b) Programs update – Sanne
c) General manager update- Sanne	
i. snowshoes
d) Chalet – Jim
i. Septic checks/schedule 
e) Safety and Grants- Phil
f) Trails – Ian
i. More “no walking on trails” signs for next year
6. New Business
a) [bookmark: _Hlk162452866]Owls Roost events
b) Caribou Bridge
7. Other Business
8. Adjournment 

Suggested next BOD meetings:
April 17th 
May 15
June 19




6:12pm Phil called the meeting to order. 
1.	Approval of Agenda:  Phil moved, seconded by Derrick,  to approve the agenda. Motion carried.
2.	Approval of Minutes: Phil moved, seconded by Ian to approve the minutes of the February 21st, 2024, meeting. Motion Carried.
3.	Business Arising: none	
4.	Treasurers Report: Derrick reports that we have around $151,000 in the CVCU account, the $30, 900 GIC and $3200 left in the Gaming Grant.  There was $291 deposited from the Golf Course box this season.  
Derrick brought up a concern to the Board in that the GNSC showing a surplus year after year is not necessarily a good thing in the eyes of the CRA.  As a nonprofit organization a neutral budget is what we should aim for.  Even showing a deficit is a good idea.  
Action: Kirsty and Derrick will meet with our accountant before June and have a conversation how best to proceed. 
We do have some big expenses coming up such as the Caribou Bridge project, new gear for the Rental Shop and the Septic system may need expansion or work on it.  We can also defer revenue if we designate it for a specific project such as a new Groomer etc.
5. 	Committee Reports: 
a) Grooming and maintenance: 
	i. The golf course rope and sign can be replaced for next season.  Whatever the Golf Course volunteers need!  And the need for a new to us snowmobile for grooming the Golf Course is very much needed now!  The Board gives their approval for Todd and Marvin to look at options.
Action: Annette L. will let Todd and Marvin know they have permission to get better snowmobile!
	ii. Spring skiing conditions are upon us, and it creates variable conditions.  We closed the trails in the afternoon when it got very warm last week.  The groomers will decide when we stop grooming, and we stop charging trail fees.  We don’t need to close the trails anymore as things slow down and the end of the season is coming.  We just need to make sure we tell folks about the risks of the trails/spring conditions and encourage skiing at optimum times based on the days temperatures. 
Action: Phil will talk to Erwin about reflecting the right trail condition information to the public.  
b) Programs: Sanne reports that School groups are complete.  The issue continues where the school says they will have x number of students and show up with less students.  We are providing a service to the Schools and the Lottery Grant helps to run the program.  At this point the directive for this season is that Sanne charges the school based on the numbers on the contract that the school provided.  Next season there are options to look at i.e. assume a school will have 20% to 30% less students then what they say and plan instructors for that.  Or in the contract say that the school will have to pay for 50% of those students that did not show up.
She is still collecting seasonal Youth Rentals and will set up collection dates.  Some skis have been returned.  
Biathlon – there is new excitement for a Biathlon program!  2 laser rifles arrived and Sanne and Nienke have been trained up.  This new technology makes the program accessible to more Clubs and participants.  There will be 10 people on a Zoom call this Tuesday and hopefully some folks will attend a camp in Kimberly April 12-14th!  
Sanne contacted Mark Dascher about the 2 biathlon rifles the club has.  He has another 6 guns.  We have his permission to sell them all.  
c)General Manager Update: Sanne reports she is planning a few final events!  On March 30th with be our Hoppet combined with some biathlon.  She is also thinking of a volunteer appreciation event. 
Action: Annette and Sanne will plan a volunteer appreciation event.
Chalet Staff: Barb is now finished, and the rest of the staff will end next week.  
As the season closes, Sanne was wondering, to keep on top of things if she can do work maybe 1x / week.  Annette L. asks her to come with a proposal to the April meeting to see what that would look like i.e tasks, pay
We need new snowshoes.  Annette B. reports Tubbs has a great sale right now!
Action: Sanne will investigate purchasing new snowshoes for the rental shop.
d) Chalet – Jim reports that the Septic continues to fill up and that maybe we need to upgrade our system.  There may also be a leak in the pipe behind the first men’s urinal.
Action: Jim will hire a plumber to have a look.
Action: Jim will look at options for the septic system.
e) Safety and Grants:  On the safety side Phil reports that we had 3 accidents.  A tooth, a tobogganing incident, and a thumb!  The discussion followed about the toboggans that sit outside the chalet.  They are not GNSC’s toboggans, but they are there on the hill.  Do we need a sign that says not GNSC’s activity and toboggan at own risk?  Or does that assume responsibility?
Action: Derrick will think about this situation and get back to the BOD with an action plan.
On the Grant side of things, Phil reports that sometimes a technology grant comes up and then we can apply to revamp our website.
f) Trails: For next season there is a request for more no walking signs.  One at Caribou where the walking/snowshoe trail comes onto our trail, one at the top of the adventure trail, and at the NW corner of the parking lot.  There have been people walking on the trails quite a lot lately.    
6. New Business:
	a) Owl’s Roost events – Annette L. was just asking for how to handle these events.  The only consideration is that GNSC needs a permit with RSTBC if there is an event with 15 or more people.   
	b) Caribou Bridge – Phil reports that RSTBC has no bridge for us, and we can not wait any longer. The project must begin moving forward.  He will contact the engineer and look at the options. There will be money that we will have to spend on this project, above and beyond, the CBT grant that we got.   	
7. Other Business:
	a) Groomers as employees – Phil brought forward that all the Groomers for next season will need to be employees, according to the law. The fact is that they only groom for GNSC.   It is prudent for GNSC to be compliant.  
	 
8.Adjournment: At 7:45pm Phil moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tyson. Motion Carried.  			
NEXT MEETING:
Board Meetings: 6pm 
Location TBA
April 17th 
May 15
June 19

Mark your calendars!
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